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CALL TO ORDER 

The special meeting of the Board of Trustees and City of Andover started at 6:19 p.m. 

 

Mayor Ben Lawrence welcomed the Trustees to Andover and this special meeting. The 

objective of the meeting is to see how we can benefit each other. All of the attendees 

introduced themselves.  

 

Dr. Kim Krull presented the plans for the Andover 5000 building project. The project is 

necessary thanks to the wonderful changes being brought about by the USD Bond 

Issue which will raise the North Wing of Andover High School in the summer of 2020. 

That wing of the school is where Butler currently houses 14 classrooms, a science lab 

and many offices including Financial Aid, Advising, Admissions, Accounts Receivable, 

Registrar, Testing and Disability Services.  

 

The college is working with Vince Haines with Gravity::Works, Simpson Construction 

and PEC for the 13th street building project. Though the square footage available in the 

5000 building is close to what we will be losing in the high school, there is a lot of 

reconfiguration required to remodel the space to meet the needs.  



 

Butler will be building a new building on the southwest side of the current facility to 

house facility management staff and the space on both the lower level and upper level 

of the 5000 building will be used for classroom and office space. The manufacturing 

program will also be moved out to this building in order to cut down on the smell and 

noise inside the current building. The space currently used by manufacturing will be 

redesigned for student services.  

 

Another big change with the building will be a large meeting room that will seat 150 

people, doubling current meeting room space’s capacity. The college hopes to make it 

available to not just faculty, staff and students, but also the community.  

 

The timeline of the construction is dependent on approval from the city, but our goal is 

start construction in November with the new facilities building. This is all dependent on 

site plan approval, special use approvals and other approvals needed from the City prior 

to beginning any construction.  

 

This new construction does not include enough space to move the classes from the 

9100 building, the 21st street location. The relocation of these classes is in the master 

plan for the future so that everyone can be in one location.  

 

All construction is to be completed by December 2019 or January 2020 so that student 

services can begin the spring 2020 semester in the 5000 building.  

 

Trustee Joyce thought it was important to mention the college’s new partnership with 

Butler County Transit that will allow students to park at one location and be transported 

back and forth to the other location. Dr. Krull said they run a few routes in the morning 

and afternoon at the peak times to best meet student needs. The college has had a 

good response from both students and staff who have already used the services this 

semester.  

 

Mayor Lawrence thanked Dr. Krull for the presentation and said that City would like to 

make a presentation and share a bit of what they had going on now as well.  

 

Mark Detter, City Administrator, shared a PowerPoint presentation that he hoped would 

make realistic requests and offer realistic solutions. He pointed out that the planning 

commission had recommended approval of the plans for the 13th street construction, but 

they had not been approved by the city commission yet.  

  





























 





 



Open Discussions 

Dr. Krull shared that prior to the year 2000, outside counties were required to pay a fee to all 

community colleges for any students from their county who attended school in the other 

county. Sedgwick County filed and won a lawsuit in 2000 that stopped these payments. The 

state said they would roll this funding into their formula for four years, but those payments only 

lasted 2 years.  

 

Funding for community colleges is frozen based on language in legislation that states that no 

school should get less funding than they received the year before. All community college 

presidents are talking about taking that language out of the legislation which could allow Butler 

and some other colleges,  additional funding  from the state.  

 

The City asked the Board to consider redistricting the Trustee representatives to create a more 

even population base for each district. This is a solution that is easily done and wouldn’t cost 

anyone. Councilman Tabor asked why the City was asking for this and what benefit it held for 

Andover. Mark Detter said that he would argue that Rose Hill and Andover have a different 

perspective than El Dorado and would bring about different issues. Mayor Lawrence said it is 

about fair representation. He pointed out that the county commission went from 3 

representatives to 5 now to better represent all of the citizens of the county.  

 

Trustee Joyce said that the Butler Trustees were based on the old county commission map. 

Dr. Krull said that they have two reps from each district and one at large member.  

 

Things the City would like Butler to keep in mind are costs of road improvement and traffic flow 

which are similar discussions they are having with USD 385.  

 

Dr. Krull said that community college presidents across the state are looking at better funding 

solutions. They said that 80% of the money from KBOR goes to universities while only 20% 

goes to community college and tech schools.  

 

Dr. Krull also mentioned that without the out of county students, Butler would not be able to 

offer the programs and opportunities that they offer. The institutional research department at 

Butler works hard to maintain and update our Enrollment model.  

 

Councilman Tabor said that knowing the City had a major sewage update coming soon, they 

did a small increase on their bills each year to help make up that cost and asked if the college 

ever considered something like that.  

 

Trustee Engelbrecht said that we have been steadily increasing the tuition throughout his 8-

year tenure on the board. He also said that we must still stay competitive. 

  



ADJOURNMENT 

The special meeting of the Board of Trustees and City of Andover ended at 7:49 p.m. 

 

 

   

 Dr. Greg Joyce - Secretary 


